
Friday 29th May 2020 

 

Return to school schedule from 1st June 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Please see below the current arrangements for children returning to school from 1st June.  

From this time we will be re establishing our high expectations of being in school whilst implementing the 

necessary safety measures.  Children will need to wear full school uniform and have their complete school 

PE kit with them as well as a sunhat and sunscreen applied in the morning. Jackets should be, whenever 

possible, the type that can be folded and kept in the PE bag. 

The groups have been reduced in numbers due to government guidance measures.  The class groups for 

Year R and 6 will be managed by their class teacher but may not be in their own classroom. However, the 

curriculum will be mirrored and the same opportunities offered. We will be maintaining the learning grid 

however activities in school may vary to those planned for the learning at home. Due to the increased 

expectations of school staff (covering lessons in school and at home) responses from teachers for those 

children still  working at home may not always be within a short time period due to staff teaching 

commitments in school.  Curriculum in school will additionally be focussed on emotional recovery depending 

on the childrens need and preparation for the next stage in their school journey. 

Once the children have been allocated a group with named adults, this will be maintained as far as staffing 

allows. This is to keep the groups in their own “ bubble” as recommended. 

Key worker groups will be in their own  “ bubbles” from 1st June to limit inter group contact. 

N.B The school is currently unable to accept further applications for places in school. Please do not 

send your child to school without receiving confirmation. 

Confirmation of expectations is as follows for children attending school from 1st June:- 

 We ask all parents to show mutual respect to others in not waiting in groups and to leave the site 

immediately. Any contact with staff will need to be through the school office ; by email or 

telephone call. 

 School times for dropping and collection will be posted in Google classrooms- Please abide by 

these times in respect of each other and only arrive for school within a few minutes of time 

stated. Note: we will be closing early each Friday. 

 Safeguarding arrangements will be processed in line with normal school procedures. 

 All children may only be accompanied by one adult. 

 The school will assume that all personal details remain the same unless otherwise informed and 

that names on our record for collection remain as previously stated. 

 It is more important than ever that pupils follow all school policies-the behaviour ladder will be 

amended to include anti social behaviour as being totally unacceptable with respect for the 

health and well being of each other. 

 Mealtime arrangements remain the same with the inclusion of consideration for numbers in the 

dining hall. (Please note if a child wishes to change from a packed lunch to school dinner or vice-

versa they may only do so at the beginning of each half term) 

 Each child needs to bring their own named sports bottle of water.  



 If bags are needed, this should be the type that can be folded up to fit in the PE bag ( not Year 

Reception). 

 Junior children will need to bring in their own named pencil case containing pencils (for writing and 

colouring), glue stick, white board pen and for years 5 and 6, handwriting pens. The pencil case will 

need to remain in school for the rest of the term. 

 There will be no “in school clubs”. 

 

Other information will be found within the Google Classrooms as appropriate 

Year Group Start date and comment 

Nursery 

Currently key workers and other designated group 

only 

Based on risk assessment will be notified  after 8th 

June 

Reception (only those with written confirmation) 1st June for the first group of intake. 8th June for 

the second intake. Maximum class sizes of 15. 

Both reception and year 1 classrooms will be used. 

Year 1 

Currently key workers and other designated group 

only 

No plans for a return date.  

Awaiting further government guidance.  

Year 2 

Currently key workers and other designated group 

only 

No plans for a return date.  

Awaiting further government guidance. 

Year 3 

Currently key workers and other designated group 

only 

No plans for a return date.  

Awaiting further government guidance. 

Year 4 Currently key workers and other designated 

group only 

 

No plans for a return date.  

Awaiting further government guidance. 

Year 5 

Currently key workers and other designated group 

only 

No plans for a return date.  

Awaiting further government guidance. 

Year 6  1st June for the first group of intake. 8th June for 

the second intake .   Maximum class sizes of 15. 

Both Yr 6 and Yr 5 classrooms will be used. 

 



 

With safety as our primary concern in our planning, the school is taking account of all the 

challenges we face in expanding the number of pupils attending and is completing a detailed risk 

assessment to identify all the steps that will be required with the safety of pupils, staff and 

families as paramount. 

 

With kind regards and best wishes to you all, hoping that the school can start to run as normal, 

being back together in the near future. 

Shirley Hulme  

Executive Headteacher 

 


